
 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

  Chairman        Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee  

Republicans      Democrats 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

 

I am requesting funding for AVP Terminal Expansion–Construction Phase Project in Fiscal Year 

2025.  The entity to receive funding for this project is the Wilkes-Barre/Scranton International 

Airport (AVP) located at 100 Terminal Drive, Suite 1, Avoca, Pennsylvania 18641. The funding 

would be used for the construction phase of the long-term project to expand the terminal space 

by approximately 10,000 square feet and improve the overall passenger experience and flow of 

the Airport. The construction phase of the terminal expansion project includes the demolition, 

earthwork, and foundation installation.   The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 

because demolition, construction, and renovation tasks are part of a long-term plan to increase 

public safety and security at the Airport. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 

U.S.C. 47100 et seq.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely, 

             
Matt Cartwright 

Member of Congress 


